RECEIVED JUN 1 8 2018



June 15, 2018

Village of Heisler Box 60 Heisler, AB TOB 2A0

Attention:

Amanda Howell, CAO

Dear Amanda,

Re: Township Road 430 - Correction Line Road

Thank you for your letter dated May 24, 2018 requesting the County to reconsider transitioning Township Road 430 to a gravel road.

In 2013, with the approval of the Rural Road Study, Township Road 430 was classified as an Arterial Road. Council's objective is to establish a ban free dust free Arterial Road Network to accommodate truck traffic and help divert the truck traffic from our local road system to the provincial highway system. As an oil surface road does not have the structural strength for truck traffic, all Arterial Roads will be transitioned to a gravel road applied with a MG 30 dust suppressant.

County Council's goal is to complete the Arterial Road Network in 2022, to remain on target, this section of Township Road 430 is scheduled to transitioned to a gravel in 2021.

Currently, Council and administration are in the process of reviewing the Arterial Road Network. In conjunction with this review, Council will be hosting two focus group meetings and an online survey to consult with the public to obtain feedback on the roads including the Arterial Road Network and surface type. We encourage the Village of Heisler and surrounding area residents to utilize these opportunities to provide input.

Please feel free to contact the undersigned with any questions.

Yours truly,

Shelly Armstrong, QLGM

S. Cumstring

CAO

Fax: (780) 384-3635 E-mail address: county@flagstaff.ab.ca